


Updated Title 9 Regulations – mandatory training for employees and OED will be sending it out next week.  This will 
be online training and you will have two weeks to complete it.  They will be working with those that do not have a 
workspace all the time to complete the training.   

Jesuit Center – Dan Cosacchi wanted to assure everyone that even though the Center does not have a director at 
this time that he, Father Redington, Bryn and Dave Dzurec will be working together to plan events and continue 
throughout the year.   

Acting Provost David Marx – Michelle Maldonado has stepped down from the position as Provost.  Dr. Marx was the 
Associate Provost and has stepped into the role on an acting basis while Father Marina determines who will fill the 
role on an Interim basis for the Academic Year.  A regular search will be launched for permanent provost.  
Interviews for the Interim Provost have begun.   

Graduate Tuition Remission – is on agenda and some additional work has been done.  Spoke with Father Marina 
and will be speaking to Tim Doyle also.  

Human Resources Office – Eileen Notarianni has resigned after 15 years of service.  The position has been 
approved to be replaced.   

Guest(s) – Chief Don Bergmann and Cathy Sanderson from University Police.  Mark Murphy was not available 
today and was able to put together the presentation.  Regarding parking challenges and moving direction to 
alleviate some of the issues.  Cathy presented slides with changes and addition to parking around campus.  Lot #1 
- 26 spaces have been added to lot where the NRC building was torn down next to The Houlihan-McLean Center for 
staff.  This may change in future to staff and commuter parking. Lot #2 – 27 additional spaces will be available once 
Weiss Hall is completed.  No designation yet as to who will be allowed to park, this new Hall will also need visitor 
parking.  Lot #3 – 



President’s Report 

Pat Savitt’s is not able to be Secretary this year due to some work constraints.  Lucy Grissinger agreed to be the 
secretary.   

Ice Cream social sponsored by the Jesuit Center and Human Resources was held on august 15th.  It was well 
attended and received.  Total cost was $785.00, Andrea Malia only asked for $100.00 donation from Staff Senate 
and Human Resources.  Originally budgeted and approve motion for $500.00. 

Guest for September will Carolyn Barry, the new Dean of the College of Arts and Sciences. Kristi will be asking Tim 
Doyle to be our guest in October. 

Previous Business 

Graduate Level Tuition benefits for Staff dependent’s – A letter was found written by Amy Driscoll McNulty who was 
president 3 terms ago and minutes from 2012 with this topic discussed.  Will be drafting a new letter and attach 
this letter and the minutes.  Will give to Patti to review and then once motion is passed in agreement will have her 
to take to Father Marina.  This has been over a decade now with no answer.   

Spring Break Hybrid Work Policy – It has been suggested to draft a proposal to add an addendum to the current 
policy and create ad hoc committee to review academic calendar for additional time.  Motion made by Traci Vennie 
to create committee and seconded by LeeAnn Toth and Rose Ann Jubinski.  Asked Rose Ann to send an email to the 
senate asking for volunteers for the committee. Ideally with a representative from each constituency. 

Board of Trustees Committee Representative – had several volunteers.  Rose Ann Jubinski will continue to be the 
Enrollment Representative and Melisa Gallo will also continue to be the Education Committee representative. 

New Business 

Review and Ratification of Committee Membership and Leadership – no changes suggested.  Motion to approve by 
Autumn Forgione and second by Peggy Doolittle.  Motion passed and will give to Communication Committee to 
update the website.   

Meg Cullen Brown Magis Award – Issue with the donation match with Aramark.  When Aramark reduced the 
amount last year to $25.00 the Senate voted to donate $25.00 each month to keep the award at $50.00.  Since 
Aramark does not have a university budget we cannot transfer funds to them.  Any money given to an employee 
must be reported to Accounts Payable and then gets taxed.  We are being billed $40.00 for the donation and $15.00 
is tax.  I have talked to Patti and discussed having the Jesuit Center also sponsor the award and split the $40.00. 
Patti wants to discuss with new CFO Tim Doyle first.  We do have the funds now in our account however, we would 
rather use to sponsor community building events for all staff.  If a department purchases a gift card with a 
purchasing card it must be reported and taxed.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Standing Committee Reports  

Communications – first meeting is in next couple of weeks 

Election and Membership – send an email for Ad Hoc Committee volunteers 

Finance –Traci Vennie - Good since we have just started the year.  Still have little over $1500.00 in the Agency 
Account and that was a carry-over from Covid and we should probably use up this year. If anyone has some events 
in mind, we should have it. Our budget each year is just under $11,000.00 and only few charges so far. We currently 
have $10,632.99.  Brainstorm for event ideas.  Since the Christmas Luncheon is in December then possibly have 
something similar in the spring.  We have had a BBQ in the past.    

Social Events and Community Building – discussed gift card tax issue. For the Christmas Luncheon gift baskets, 
we be will encouraging them to donate gift cards and not purchase with University budget. 

Staff Development Committee – No report 

Staff Recognition – continues sending monthly emails for Magis award and receives several nominees. 

Assessment – No report 

Items from the floor – Traci Vennie suggested to start thinking about Roundtables.  Only one was held last year.  
Each constituency should organize.   

Motion to Adjourn - The motion to adjourn was made and seconded. 

 

 

 

 

 


